
6.8 Development Variance Permit Application No. 000385 for 759 Yates 
Street 

Committee received a report dated December 4, 2014 from Sustainable Planning 
and Community Development regarding Development Variance Permit Application 
No. 000385 for 75.9 Yates Street which recommends that a Public Hearing be held 
for a proposed parking variance to facilitate the conversion of the existing hotel to 
market rental housing. 

Action: It was moved by Councillor Thornton-Joe, and seconded by Councillor Alto, 
that Committee recommends that Council convene a Hearing for the 
proposed variance associated with Development Variance Permit 
Application No. 000385 for 759 Yates Street, and following the Hearing, 

. that Council consider the following motion: 

That Council authorizes the issuance of Development Variance Permit 
Application No. 000385 for 759 Yates Street, subject to the registration of a 
legal agreement securing 49 Class 1 bicycle parking spaces in the building 
to the satisfaction of the Assistant Director, Development Services Division, 
Sustainable Planning and Community Development Department and the 
City Solicitor and in accordance with: 

1. Plans date stamped November 21, 2014. 
2. Development meeting all Zoning Regulation Bylaw regulations, except for 

the following variances: 
i. Part 6.8, Section 6(ii): Relaxation from 0.7 parking spaces per 

residential unit (18 parking spaces) to 0 parking spaces per residential 
unit (0 parking spaces); 

ii. Final plans to be generally in accordance with the plans identified above 
to the satisfaction of the Assistant Director, Development Services 
Division, Sustainable Planning and Community Development 
Department. 

Committee discussed the following: . 
• Concerns regarding the lack of parking and how the bike parking will be 

accommodated. 
• Concerns regarding the amenities provided for the living units with respect to • 

them qualifying as residential. v 

• The zoning which allows residential and hotel use. 

Motion to Refer: It was moved by Councillor isitt, seconded by Councillor Madoff, that 
Committee refer this application to the next Planning and Land Use 
Committee to provide for additional onsite bicycle parking. 

Committee discussed the motion to refer: . 
• Options for providing bicycle parking in the building and on the property. 
• The timing of this application and options for moving it forward to Public 

Hearing with additional bicycle parking requirements. 
CARRIED 14/GPC619 

For: Councillors Coleman, Isitt, Lucas, Loveday, Madoff and Young 
Against: Mayor Helps, Councillors Alto, and Thornton-Joe 
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